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Midtown Residents Association Neighborhood Newsletter
SUMMER 2006__________________________________________________________________________

Visit our web site at http://www.midtownresidents.org/

FROM THE CHAIR: Sheri Furman 
Coalition of Neighborhoods Working to Revitalize Alma Plaza

Since its inception in 1993 the Midtown Residents Association has had the following goals: neighborhood serving retail, pedestrian/bicycle/vehicle safety, and retail variety and convenience.  Midtown Center is thriving; now it’s time for Alma Plaza to be revitalized.

Alma Plaza is specifically noted as a Neighborhood Commercial center in the City’s Comprehensive Plan—Neighborhood Centers are “oriented toward the everyday needs of surrounding residents” and changes in land use should be made in the context of “overall City welfare and objectives, as well as the desires of surrounding neighborhoods.”
Many residents are concerned that including the requesting housing in Alma Plaza requires selling off two-thirds of the property, thus eliminating any current as well as any future retail space.  Can we afford to lose more retail space in Palo Alto, particularly a neighborhood center?

Here’s what residents in other neighborhoods have to say about Alma Plaza:
Doug Moran (Barron Park neighborhood)

There are multiple benefits from having the businesses that people visit most be closer to where they live. Convenience is obvious, but the most important benefit is social — routine interactions between neighborhood residents are key to creating and maintaining a sense of community. As people's lives became busier, scheduled social interactions became fewer, causing chance meetings to become increasingly important. 

Being able to walk or bicycle to these stores benefits people's health, and enhances spontaneous contacts with neighbors. 

The reasons to create and maintain Alma Plaza as a neighborhood center not only remain valid, they are important to the fabric of Palo Alto.

Len Filppu (Fairmeadow neighborhood)

As the Eichler homes in the Fairmeadow Circles area are sold by older retired persons, families with young children are moving in.  Families need and will frequent a convenient neighborhood serving grocery market and retail center.  They need the food and diapers and fresh produce… and we parents certainly need the coffee!  Every morning, throngs of children with their parents walk to Fairmeadow Elementary and JLS Middle schools.  They will walk to a revitalized Alma Plaza.  And isn’t that exactly the concept behind Palo Alto’s commitment to Neighborhood Centers?

And my family is looking for a way to walk to a nearby retail center to pick up food and necessities… to meet and chat with our neighbors… to get some air and exercise… and to demonstrate to the increasing number of children in our neighborhood that not every destination in this town requires an isolated ride strapped in a car seat looking out through the window at life rushing by.

Penny Ellson (Greenmeadow neighborhood)

Consistent with Comp Plan policies, GMCA supports the redevelopment of Alma Plaza and its future operation as a neighborhood retail center with some housing. However, we believe that Neighborhood Centers should remain predominantly retail in order to maintain the walkable, bikable character of our community. Flexibility provided for development of these areas is intended to revitalize their commercial viability, not to allow conversion to primarily residential use.

Deborah Ju (Charleston Meadows neighborhood)

This is a time for wise land use planning.  Housing is growing at a rapid rate in this part of South Palo Alto.  Good planning requires balanced growth.  We should be building more local retail services to meet the needs of the large influx of new residents.   We definitely cannot afford to convert the only significant retail site in this area.

MIDTOWN – People define our history…a continuing story…
Charles and Margot Drekmeier (aka Peter's parents)
Interviewed by Annette Ashton

Read the complete story on the MRA website, www.midtownresidents.org.  Click the History of Midtown icon.

	Charles hails from Wisconsin and Margot from Boston. Halfway through his years at the University of Wisconsin Charles was inducted into the army; World War II had obligingly ended and he never was asked to do much damage, He returned to UW. Margot is a graduate of Oberlin ‑ where she was president of the student council and later on the alumni board. After getting an MA in history at Columbia, Charles taught at Boston University and spent a year in India writing a book on ancient Indian Political and social thought. Margot also had a Fulbright ‑ hers to Paris where she wrote a dissertation on eighteenth-century abbes who were more in interested in the parties of salon hostesses than in ecclesiastical affairs.

The two met as graduate students at Harvard and were married a month after Margot's return from France.
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	And, in another month ‑ Charles having been offered a job in sociology at Stanford (at $3600) they were on their way west in one of the first VW microbuses, with a Vespa scooter and their other worldly goods tucked inside. They recall vividly a moment in the mountains, entering Wyoming from South Dakota, when the vehicle was moving backward faster than it was going forward. (Further details spared.) 

At Stanford Charles sometimes felt he was in a situation comparable to the VW ‑ teaching political sociology, sociology of religion, bureaucracy, sociological theory, psychoanalysis and social structure, and social psychology. Some of these “courses”, he’d never had as a student. But during his second year he succeeded in insinuating himself into the political science department: half in half in the other. Now of course he had twice the drudgery of departmental committees. The Carnegie Endowment, with a grant for a year at Harvard Law School, allowed him time to develop a general course in the history of political theory and he was now back in familiar territory when the political scientists accepted him into their ranks. Margot continued in the Western Civilization program and taught seminars on Galileo, on Rousseau and his contemporaries, psychoanalysis and history.

Charles retired from teaching in 1998 and Margot earlier when the children began to arrive: first Nadja, who is now a social worker in Chico; then Peter, an environmental activist (as he described himself in the voter's manual) and now a member of the Palo Alto City Council; finally, in 1968, Kai, a founder of Score! (a computer-assisted learning project) and now launching a program to help students at these two-year technical schools keep from failing. As of this writing there is one grandchild, Emily Olive. Because the Dreks are an endangered species (we're the last) subtle hints are dropped from time to time suggesting that Kai and his wife Sarah produce a brother for Emily and that Peter should not devote all of his time to the further greening of Palo Alto.

Looking back, Charles and Margot see the ‘60s as the high point of their academic life. Charles was invited to start a political science department at Rice in Houston (their political scientists were housed with the historians) and this seduction got him tenure at Stanford. That, Houston's weather, and the possibility that Lyndon Johnson would join the new department after he left Washington, encouraged Charles and Margot to stay in California. Within a year or two, as the Vietnam War was heating up, it became clear—to them and a number of their colleagues—that academics had the responsibility of analyzing the disaster unfolding in southeast Asia. Charles and Claud Buss of the History Dept chaired an all-day 'teach-in' utiltizing the various specialties of the Stanford faculty. Teach-ins blossomed all over the scholarly map but only Michigan was ahead of Stanford.

When, during that feverish year, 1968, the family was invited to participate in the Stanford Overseas program – specifically a quarter at the English campus and a quarter in Vienna – it seemed to be a good time to relax a little and get to know the children better. It was at Harlaxton Manor that Peter and Nadja saw snow for the first time. Students were not above taking advantage of this hyper 3½ year old, and Peter was used to initiate food fights and such. Nadja seemed to identify with the students and enjoyed their attention. Then on to Vienna and German idealist theory, the byways of interpretation, and all that. The 'palast' was only two blocks from the Staatsoper with its many temptations. The famed pianist, Paul Badura-Skoda, could be heard practicing below while Charles held the students not quite spellbound on Kant and Hegel.

Yes, they have a cat.  And so many books (6000) that they feel anchored to Sutter Avenue. Charles plays in the Peninsula Symphonic Band and urges you to attend the quarterly free concerts at Spangenberg. They are a bit feeble but still managing: Margot with titanium enhanced hips, Charles with a couple of pegs in his spine. They are much beholden to the Stanford benefits office.


FELIX NATIS interviewed by Karen Lawrence

Read the complete story on the MRA website, www.midtownresidents.org. Click the History of Midtown icon.
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	Born May 15, 1917, Felix was brought to Palo Alto as an infant and has lived here most of his life.  His Dad was from Louisiana, his Mom a native Californian.  His Dad spoke French, and the family name is probably derived from “Natisse.”

Felix lived with his family on Fulton Street.  Grammar School was Lytton (on Middlefield & Lytton).  Classmates included Ellen Weary and Lee Rogers.  When Felix was ten, he used to shoot jackrabbits south of Embarcadero, at edge of the bay.  You can still see jackrabbits there.  There were Orchards – apricots, applies, citrus, and Bing cherries.  In Midtown, one can still see some of the old lemon and apple trees.

At Christmas Felix enjoyed seeing Santa Claus coming down University Avenue in a sleigh.  There was always a big Parade, 

	with candy and little toys for kids. Palo Alto had about 5,000 residents and all the merchants and all the kids participated in the event.  He also remembers a tradition that still persists today – the May Fete.  As a kid he took his dog in a wagon for the May Fete parade.

One day he backed the car out of the driveway on Fulton Street and “Curley” the motorcycle cop was right behind him.  Curley talked to Felix’s Mom, and then started writing something.  Turned out he decided that Felix would have to get a license so that his Mom would have someone to drive her places, so Felix got his driver’s license at age 14.

After attending San Jose State for two years, majoring in music, Felix went to New York, and played in the NY Civic Symphony, followed by playing in the Boston Youth Symphony (under Arthur Fielder) when he was 22.  He still plays the trumpet and enjoys writing cadenzas.  While in New York, he played a few gigs.  He went into one place after midnight, was playing his trumpet when another guy came in back and played, too.  It was Dizzy Gillespie – fantastic.  

During the war, Felix worked building ships at the Western Pipe & Steel (fondly called “Western Swipe & Steal”).  He met his wife Phoebe when she came to California from Illinois.  Their mothers were friends from church. And, well, the rest is history.  Married in 1948, he and his wife lived on Fulton Street for two years.  Felix worked on the Pepsi Cola Scholarship Board, and then moved to SRI, where he worked from 1948-1980.  He started in the photo department, doing report duplication.  He was promoted to supervisor and eventually to Manager of Report Production Department.

Felix was active in several organizations.  In the late 30s and 40s, he was a member of the NAACP, and active in the Palo Alto Fair Play Council.  It was hard for members of most ethnic groups to buy a house in Palo Alto.  When Felix was 14, his mom wanted to build a new house on Fulton Street – someone else had to get it for her and transfer it to her name later.

In 1953, the GI resale program made it possible for Felix and his wife to buy their home on Waverley Street (where he still lives today). The first night, Felix was worried and had Phoebe sleep in the back bedroom away from the street.  Their physical safety was not a problem, but a week after they moved in they observed a ‘for sale’ sign in a neighbor’s yard.  Then two more signs – and all three families moved out.  However, Felix has several neighbors that have lived close by for decades, and he has maintained life-long friendships with three of them. He and Phoebe raised four children in their Palo Alto home.

Felix was a Reserve Police Officer for ten years – late 40s through late 50s, under Chief Zink.  It was a small police force, so they needed volunteer reservists.  Felix patrolled all over.  On University Avenue, there was a horn on top of a building – you could hear that horn all over.  When it blasted, the reservists would go to the Police Station at 450 Bryant.  Felix rode in police cars with the regular officers.  He checked on homes while folks were on vacation.  

His four children grew up with a lot of church activities.  AME Zion Church was started at 330 Cowper (at Grandma Alvina Ford’s house) then moved to Ramona Street, and finally to Middlefield Road.  Felix taught Sunday School for 10 years.  The kids did picnics, Christian Endeavor (a discussion group for kids every Sunday).  

The Natis family traveled all over the US in the station wagon, visiting parks, towns, everything.  The kids still talk about it.  In those days one had to be careful about accommodations.  But there was a “Green Book” which was a guide book to accommodations where Blacks were welcome.  One time, in New York in the rain, with no reservation, they found accommodations for all four of them – in a Penthouse room – for the same price as a regular one!

Approaching his 89th birthday (May 2006), Felix reminisced a bit about Midtown in the old days. At the corner of Loma Verde & Middlefield there was a roller skating rink (where Century Liquor is now).  Before that, there was a vegetable/grocery store.  Lucky grocery store was on Alma Street before Albertson’s.  There were several gas stations, a Co-op grocery store and a Wells Fargo Bank.  A lot of businesses have come and gone.  As a long-time resident of the city, Felix is in the Palo Alto Centennial Book, featured on page 289. 

Midtown was comprised of Stern & Price tract homes and Eichler tract homes. Now Felix experiences more traffic and more people, as he observes the shift from Bungalows to larger houses to BIG remodels.  Felix doesn’t like the monster homes.  Palo Alto doesn’t get more revenue for them.  (Felix said he thinks it’s good that MRA keeps on top of things now… thanks for the plug !)  

But Felix loves Midtown.  He thinks the people are good.  He likes the diversity.  He can walk to Midtown for the newspaper, and people are friendly and say hello.  He appreciates the trees, activities, beautiful parks, conveniences, and nice homes.

What does Felix do for fun?  He plays classical trumpet still, but just for himself. (His only regret is that he didn’t pursue a symphony career.)   He gardens and takes care of all the household chores.  He stays in touch with his children and grandchildren.   He also likes going fishing at the Delta or Los Banos.  Catfish is a big favorite – his favorite recipe is to pan fry, cover with salt & pepper and yellow corn meal.  He took up fishing late in life, and goes with his son when he can.  Felix also has many dear friends and neighbors, and has maintained many life-long friendships.


How Does It Feel Being Back On the Council? by Larry Klein, Palo Alto City Council
(Larry previously served on the City Council from 1981-1989)

“How does it feel being back on the Council?”  I’ve gotten that question numerous times since the start of my term in January.  At first I thought people were merely being polite.
However, I’ve come to realize that for most it is a serious question, shorthand for, “Larry you are in a good position to answer this:  How is our City doing compared to 20 years ago?”  So, here are a few quick impressions.

More Citizen Involvement:  Palo Alto has always had more citizen participation than virtually any other city but it’s even greater now.  Why this is so is harder to determine.  E-mail is one theory.  Higher priced housing is another (“gotta protect this huge investment”).  A third candidate: The Palo Alto Daily News.  And a fourth: the growing sense that we have difficult problems that need to be addressed.
We’ve Got More Problems: The City’s financial situation.  Our aging and inadequate public infrastructure.  Too much new housing being built or proposed.  Over-crowding of schools.  San Francisquito Creek flooding.  That is a brief, inevitably partial, list of some of our difficult problems, more numerous and more intractable than those we faced in the 1980s.

Misunderstanding of Limitations of Council’s Role:  This isn’t as important as my other points but I find more people assume the City Council has more economic authority than it does.  Some assume that we can somehow order up a new grocery store or movie theatre.  They’ve somehow missed that while we can encourage a particular use and zone for it, we can’t force an owner to risk his money in a particular way.
And One Thing Remains the Same:  Palo Alto is still a wonderful community.  I wouldn’t live anywhere else.  

Countdown – Why Prepare? by Annette Ashton 
“Chance favors those who are prepared.” It is true if you are not prepared emotionally or do not have supplies, then you may be seriously – and dangerously – caught off guard if an event that imperils public safety occurs. The more planning you and your family can do, the better off you will be during and after an emergency occurs. Whether or not you follow the exact plans you developed, merely thinking through the process, and taking a few steps forward can mean the difference between being safe or being sorry you hadn’t prepared more carefully.

We know we could have an earthquake, or maybe a flood or a fire, but who would have thought a mountain lion would prowl the streets of Palo Alto?  Or that the crime rate would dramatically increase?  These are not all we should prepare for.  What if we were subject to a terrorist attack?  A bio-chemical spill?  An airplane crash?  What if we had a disaster that crept in quietly and unseen – like the pandemic flu?
Several categories of emergencies affect public safety.  All call for similar first steps towards preparedness.  We can and should be prepared for:

· Crime (see the next article on Crime in our City)

· Disasters/emergencies that are immediate and visible – floods, fires, earthquakes, terrorist attack, mountain lions, civil unrest, pestilence

· Medical Disasters/emergencies – pandemic flu, biochemical spills or any hazardous materials spill

Palo Alto Neighborhoods (PAN) has initiated a collaborate effort to address disaster/emergency preparedness in neighborhoods.  The committee’s objectives include preparing neighbor-to-neighbor, block-to-block, community-to-community by developing plans for each neighborhood; developing standards (“best practices”) across the city for neighborhoods – including standard forms, data capture, data bases and mapping; and working with the city to decide how to communicate up the line as well as receiving information down the line.  This planning is critical.  
In a story in its June 14 edition, the Weekly acknowledges “the city’s plan [for disaster] will address all city departments & critical services, but little beyond that.  The expectation is that each individual needs to be ready to handle this on their own.”  So read on…to the Red Cross plan for preparedness as modified by Palo Alto Neighborhoods:

STEP ONE:  Get informed:  

· Attend a neighborhood-sponsored Red Cross lecture on “Together we Prepare” 

· Attend one of the upcoming city wide presentations on the Pandemic Flu and “How to organize your block and neighbors” 

· Become a PANDA (Palo Alto Neighborhood Disaster Activity)

· Learn CPR and/or first aid. 

· Become a HAM Radio Operator

· Host an information meeting on your block (see Get Involved) 

STEP TWO:  Get supplied: Our economy functions with on-demand, in-time systems.  If a major disaster occurs, supplies (water, electricity, food, gasoline, medications, money etc.) could be in short supply. 

· Having an adequate supply of water should be every family’s top priority.  Buy bottled water and rotate it periodically.  

· Stock supplies for emergencies.  Tina Monson’s book entitled "Practical Preparedness gives tips on how to build basics for 2 on $5 a week in one year.  Several other lists of supplies can be found on the Midtown Resident Association web site page on Emergency Preparedness Resources at http://www.mimi.com/mra/emerprep/emerprep.htm
· Buy a kit from the Red Cross http://www.paarc.org/supplies/ or the Fire Department  http://www.pafd.org/store/html/index.html
· Make sure your home is bolted to its foundation and your water heater is strapped securely to an adjacent wall.

· Have a rotary phone available to use if electricity is cut off by a natural disaster.

· Have a portable radio available and set to emergency station(s).  Preferred models are those that are solar or have crank handles as an alternative in addition to being battery operated (eliminating the problem of dead batteries)

· We are working with local hardware companies to create special emergency kits at a good price

STEP THREE:  Get involved: Preparation is both worthwhile and doable!  Working together, residents block-to-block and neighbor-to-neighbor can produce important results. 

· Meet your neighbors especially those with special needs, neighborhood leaders, and PANDAs.  Introduce yourself to that new family who moved to your street?  Learn who among your neighbors has special needs and whether they have nearby relatives or friends who can care for them in an emergency situation should the need arise?

· Talk to your family members and build a family plan for responding in an emergency. Include in your plan ways to contact each other if you are separated. Find and identify a contact outside the area. 

· Host a block party this year. Get a free city permit to close off your block. (Permits are required as a safety measure to notify the Palo Alto Fire Department. In event of an emergency situation they need to be informed about closed streets).
· Become a Neighborhood Watch block captain or block coordinator.

· Make a list of who is on your block and their contact information, including emails, phone numbers. I encourage you to subscribe to your neighborhood association newsletters/emails etc. Get to know your neighborhood organization. 

· Host a neighborhood discussion with city officials on how to organize and how to prepare.

· Discuss the role and responsibility of neighbors during emergency and neighborhood support mechanisms. (Liaison to city, bike messengers, medical skills, mutual aid system, search & rescue etc.)

· Start (or become part of) a phone tree to communicate information in times of an emergency.

· For Pandemic Flu: Per the Weekly article – “There is a 15% chance of pandemic flu in the next 3 years and 90% chance in our lifetimes or those of our children. “If pandemic flu never happens, there will be some sort 
of disaster in the future…and we will not have wasted one minute of planning.”

· Get vaccinated for flu and pneumonia.

· Obtain, read, and have handy the County of Santa Clara pocket guide on “Preparing for the Pandemic Influenza” [http://www.sccphd.org].
· Use proper hand washing techniques and cough etiquette.
· Store supplies for disinfecting and fluids with electrolytes.
· Purchase dust or surgical masks if you wish.

When – not if – a disaster/emergency occurs, emergency teams will focus on the areas of highest need – most likely at retail centers, large buildings, or the research park – not out in the neighborhoods.  Medical systems will become overwhelmed.  We are the fiber and the heart of the city.  We will need to help our neighbors and ourselves when those critical incidents occur.

With these thoughts in mind, JUST DO IT.  Get started now.  Take a first step towards being prepared for emergencies. 

Crime in the City – adapted from the Palo Alto Police Department “Heads Up” newsletter
Much has been in the news about the rise in residential burglaries (over 109 through May) and auto break-ins 
(98 YTD) since the beginning of the year.  The burglaries appear to be random in nature, and the police believe that separate individuals have carried out these burglaries.  Lynne Johnson, Police Chief, reports that this crime wave is not just a Palo Alto problem but mirrors what is happening in other cities regionally, perhaps due to increased use of methamphetamines, an extremely additive drug.  Users steal to obtain money to buy drugs.  Chief Johnson said, ”in the end the best protection you have against being burglarized is each other.”

Most residential burglaries have occurred in the morning to mid-afternoon on Wednesday and Thursday.  The car thefts were at night, mostly Wednesday through the weekend.  The Police Department crime trend map shows 
the locations of residential and auto burglaries that have occurred in the City.  The website is updated every week.  Go to http://www.papd.org and click on residential burglaries

We all must be pro-active in policing our neighborhoods. Burglars are becoming ”smarter” by striking in the daytime when most residents are not home.  At night, residents can use motion-activated lights to deter burglars and usually we can hear any attempts at gaining entry into our home.  Crimes of opportunity are the most prevalent method.  Preventative measures will not definitively keep you from becoming a victim of a residential burglary, however, they will deter some prospective thieves from choosing your home.
Here are several measures that you can take to deter break-ins follow:

· Lock your home and garage, both doors and windows. Lock bikes. EVEN IF YOU LEAVE FOR JUST A FEW MINUTES.  Take that extra moment to make it harder for someone to break in.  Lock your car. Do not leave valuables on the seat. It is easy for someone just to grab an item (car phones, laptops, IPODs) from a car that is unlocked.  Put valuables in trunk and out of sight. NOTE: over 50% of the recent break-ins and robberies in Palo Alto came from houses and cars that were unlocked. 

· Option: Placing metal bars on the exterior of windows; this is not the most aesthetically pleasing alternative and can block emergency access

· Install and use a monitored alarm system

· Motion sensor lights are a good investment.

· Check all lights, alarms and locks to make sure they work properly.

· Lock valuables away in an interior safe. 

· Park a vehicle in the driveway to give the appearance that someone is home.
· Let your neighbors know if you are going away (especially for extended periods) or if you plan a party. 

· Know your neighbors and their cars so it is easier to spot suspicious people or vehicles.

· If you go on vacation, leave a radio tuned to a talk show, leave lights on at home - on a timer.  Don't stash your extra door key in an obvious place outside.

· Put your California Drivers license on items (an engraver loaner unit is available at PAPD). Write down serial numbers of items. This is the best way to get items returned if police find them. The police routinely check the state system as well as a pawn system for stolen items.

· Take photos/videos of your valuable items and store this (plus the item numbers) in a secure place.  Include your passport and credit card numbers.  For credit cards also keep a phone number to call, if they are stolen.

· Please inform your gardeners & construction workers to lock their vehicles.  Several of the recent robberies were of tools left in workers cars. 

· Trust your instincts – if something does not look right, call PAPD.  They would rather check it out, than have a crime occur. Police cite that most of the arrests have come from neighbors who see suspicious activity and call 911 immediately. The longer you wait the more difficult to catch crooks.

· Report anyone who is going through the neighborhood ringing doorbells.  There have been 16 suspects since January of individuals scooping out the houses. 

· You are not required to open your door to solicitors. If someone comes to your door soliciting, make sure they have a permit before you give them any money. The PAPD is taking a very pro-active zero intolerance for solicitors without city permits. 
· Many seniors have become victims to scams, especially over the phone. Never give anyone your account information, pin numbers or social security numbers UNLESS you have made the call and asked for help yourself.

· JOIN A NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH GROUP, BECOME A BLOCK CAPTAIN.
The Palo Alto Police Department has stepped up patrol in marked and unmarked cars throughout all of our residential neighborhoods.  All of these enforcement techniques have had a direct impact on the number of residential burglaries. 

The Palo Alto Police Department will continue to patrol our neighborhoods and work diligently to solve the open cases.  With that said, we need the help of our community to curb these issues.  So keep a watchful eye out and report suspicious activity when it occurs.  Chief Johnson feels that Palo Alto is a safe community and her department is committed to reducing crime and protecting the community.”  But the Police cannot do this alone.  You are the eyes and ears of your neighborhood.

We Welcome the Following New Members of the Midtown Residents Association!
	Leslie & Gordon Bell

Bill Chapman

Don & Mary Ellen Douglas

Len Filppu
	Kerry Kenny & Gabriel Stewart

Rudy & Christl Reinbacher

James Sun
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Get the Latest Midtown News By E-mail or Let Us Know if Your Email Has Changed

If you are not receiving enews updates about events of importance to Midtown, and you would like to, just send your email address, name and phone to MidtownNews@att.net.  If your email has changed, let us know. Send your new address to our enews editor at MidtownNews@ATT.net. You can also share your thoughts on our listserv at http://groups.yahoo.com/group/PaloAltoMidtown.  As a member of the group you can easily send messages to the group by emailing PaloAltoMidtown@yahoogroups.com. 

Upcoming Events and Meetings

	· Public Safety & Neighborhood Watch Program – July 18th – Friends Meeting Hall – 957 Colorado

· National Night Out – August 1st 

· New Developments in Midtown – August 15th – Friends Meeting Hall
· Ice Cream Social – October 


	Remember When?

Palo Alto Drive-in, DeAnza School, Piers Dairy…

Help us add to our history of Midtown.

We are looking for photos and stories of Midtown’s past.  
Do you have memories or photos to share?
Bring them to one of the MRA meetings or 
contact us to share your mementos. 
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Midtown Residents Association

824 Moreno

Palo Alto, CA  94303

Share This Newsletter





With A Friend














Please note the date on your label on this newsletter is the date you last paid or sent a check.


To join or renew online: go to our web site � HYPERLINK "http://www.MidtownResidents.org" ��www.MidtownResidents.org�  and click the left icon “Become a Member”.


If by check ($10): make your check out to MRA, and send to our treasurer Sylvia Gartner, at 824 Moreno, Palo Alto, 94303.








